
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
INFORMATION REPOSITORY TRANSITIONING  
TO THE ADMINISTRATIVE RECORD 
FORMER LONG BEACH NAVAL COMPLEX  
LONG BEACH, CALIFORNIA 
  

December 2018 

 

The Department of the Navy (Navy) is transitioning the Information Repository (IR) for the Former Long 
Beach Naval Complex (LBNC), currently housed at the Long Beach Public Library in Long Beach, 
California, to the Navy’s Administrative Record.  The Former LBNC includes the Former Long Beach 
Naval Station and the Former Long Beach Naval Shipyard, which are located on Terminal Island between 
the City of Long Beach and the San Pedro District of the City of Los Angeles.  The IR for Former LBNC 
contains only a subset of all environmental cleanup documents produced by the Navy.  All of the Navy’s 
cleanup documents available for public review may be obtained by contacting the Environmental Records 
Manager of the Administrative Record using the contact information provided below.      

Questions or comments on the closing of the LBNC IR or on other Navy environmental activities at the 
Former LBNC may be directed to: 

James Callian 

Naval Facilities Engineering Command (NAVFAC) 
Base Realignment and Closure Environmental Coordinator 
33000 Nixie Way, Bldg. 50 Ste. 207 
San Diego, CA 92147 
(619) 524-4603 
james.callian@navy.mil 
 

FOR MORE INFORMATION 

Additional information and key documents for sites at the Former LBNC are available at 
www.bracpmo.navy.mil and at the following location: 
 
Administrative Record  
Contact: Diane Silva  
Environmental Records Manager  
NAVFAC Southwest 
1220 Pacific Highway, Code EV33 
NBSD Bldg. 3519, San Diego, CA 92123 
(619) 556-1280 
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